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1 - CALL TO ORDER - WELCOMING REMARKS FROM THE CHAIR

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by CCF Chairperson Karen Peterson.  Board members Chris Goehe, Erin Mullen-Brosnan, Robert Muzinich, Karen Peterson and Emma Sutton were present.  Bud Burlison and Danielle Fugere were absent.  Also present was office secretary Jeanne Owens.  Interested citizens in attendance were:  Christina Currington, Dolores Morales, Gerald Epperson, Inez Foley, Mike Kirker, Susan Martin, Dan Robertson, Mary Wais.
2 - PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS

Mary Wais announced that the Lion’s Club BBQ is scheduled for Sunday, September 12, from 1:00 PM to 5:00 PM.  
Dolores Morales reported that tickets for Oktoberfest were on sale for $15.00 per person or $25 per couple.  The event will be held at the Crockett Community Center on September 25th, from 6:00 PM to 10:00 PM.  
3 - CONSIDER FUND-RAISING ASSISTANCE APPROVAL

The Quilters of Crockett are requesting that they be placed on the fundraising calendar for their Quilt raffle and December bazaar.  Emma Sutton made a motion to approve the Crockett Quilters for the December fundraising calendar.  Erin Mullen-Brosnan seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
The John Swett Education Foundation is requesting that they be placed on the fundraising calendar for their September 19th E-recycling event.  Chris Goehe made a motion to approve the John Swett Education Foundation for the September Fundraising Calendar.  Emma Sutton seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  
The following fundraising assistance deposits were approved unanimously, with Emma Sutton abstaining:
Organization:
Carquinez 8th Grade Class          

Event:

Promotion Party
        
Amount:
$1,482.00


          
Organization:
Crockett Swim Team     
          
Event:

Pancake Breakfast
Amount:
$2,534.50


          
Organization:
Crockett Swim Team
Event:
            Swim-a-thon
Amount:          $2,725.90
4 – ROCC UPDATE
Jerry Epperson reported that there had been a ROCC meeting held on August 14th.  The Crockett improvement association is working with Nolte and the county on feasibility and estimates.  There is a town meeting scheduled for October 4 at 7:00 PM.  
5 – CITIZEN’S ADVISORY PANEL REPORT
Emma Sutton reported that the CAP had met on August 28.  She reported that ConocoPhillips had been assessed $600,000 in fines from the water board for three incidents that occurred in 2009, which ConocoPhillips claimed were unrelated to the hydrocracker coming online.  Half of the fine will go to the state; the other half goes to the local water board with $150,000 going toward the restoration to Pinole Creek.  The next CAP meeting will be held in October, and the next public CAP meeting will be held in January.  
6 – MEMORIAL DONATIONS

Karen Peterson reported that a memorial matching funds program was adopted at the October 2005 CCF Board meeting.  The Board had agreed to match donations up to $100 per donor to a maximum of $1,000, to be directed toward a local non-profit.
7 – MICROGRANT PROGRAM CHANGES  

Karen Peterson distributed the new Microgrant Application form which had been drafted with input from the Project Funding Committee and the Microgrant Subcommittee.  Changes include limiting the amount of Microgrants to $1,000, funding projects not fundraising events, and changing the structure of the Microgrant subcommittee by having the CCF Project Funding Committee take over the duties of evaluating applications and interviewing applicants.  Karen will finalize the application and post it on the website.
8 – OUTSIDE FUNDING EFFORTS

Karen Peterson reported that she had attended an informative workshop sponsored by Congressman George Miller that was held on August 23.  She also reported that the CCF, acting as fiscal sponsor for the Crockett Recreation Department, had submitted a grant application to the Lesher Foundation for improvements to the Crockett Pool.

 9 – CONOCOPHILLIPS GOOD NEIGHBOR AGREEMENT NEGOTIATIONS
The GNA working group is moving forward with mediation.  ConocoPhillips has agreed to use Robert Goodman as mediator and to hold the mediation in Crockett at the Old Homestead on September 21.  
10 – CCF BOARD CANDIDATES
Karen Peterson reported that the League or Woman Voters have verified and accepted the four petitions that were received for the four vacant board seats.  The new directors taking their seats in January 2011 are Cyndee Bogard, James Easterday, Danielle Fugere and Dean Kelch.  
11 – TRAINING SESSIONS FOR BOARD MEMBERS
Erin Mullen-Brosnan volunteered to plan orientation sessions for new directors, with assistance from Emma Sutton.  Robert Muzinich volunteered to plan a Board retreat for January.  It was the consensus of the Board that everyone reviewtheir job descriptions and committee tasks.
12 – TREASURER’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF INVOICES FOR PAYMENT

Emma Sutton presented the Treasurer’s report through August 31, 2010.  Total income was $466.08, expenses were $5,713.41, and total distributions were $2,577.04.  Total liabilities and equity were $4,048,924.85. Chris Goehe made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. Erin Mullen-Brosnan seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.  
13 – SECRETARY’S REPORT AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Robert Muzinich reported on correspondence received in August and presented minutes from the August Board meeting.  Chris Goehe made a motion to approve the Secretary’s report and August minutes.  Erin Mullen-Brosnan seconded the motion, and the motion carried unanimously.
14 – PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Chris Goehe reported that the CCF annual donor event is scheduled for October 10 at 2:00PM at the Crockett Community Center.   

Chris also reported that he is still working on getting a reduction on the $16,319.98 in administrative fees from the Public Works and Conservation & Development Departments that were assessed during the permit process for the project at 444 Loring Avenue.   

Chris reported that suspicious activities in Crockett can be reported to cocosheriff.org 

15 – COMMITTEE REPORTS

Karen Peterson reported that the Project Funding Committee will come up with a standard date for their monthly meetings.

Robert Muzinich reported that the Resource Development Committee will be meeting on Sunday September 12th at 2:00 PM to discuss plans for the donor appreciation event.  

16 – FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

ROCC Update; CAP Update; ConocoPhillips Good Neighbor Agreement Negotiations, Training Sessions for New Board Members; Board Retreat; Job and Committee Descriptions, Donor Event Volunteers
17 – BOARD AND PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no Board or Public comment
18 – ADJOURNMENT TO OCTOBER 7, 2010

Karen Peterson adjourned the meeting at 8:00 PM until Thursday, October 7, 2010.  
Respectfully submitted,

Jeanne Owens

Office Secretary

